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Minutes of the AGM of the
West Acre Parish Council 
           held on 20th May 2019 following the Annual Parish Meeting
Present
Parish Councillors:  Eoghan Sheils (Chair), Antonia Hanbury, Ralph Sliwa, Jeremy Cameron.
Others:  Belinda Bush, Brian Cawston, Brian Wright, Andrew Smith.
Clerk:  Henry Birkbeck
Apologies:  Fiona Wrigley, Terry Howlett 
Minute 1.  The newly re-elected Parish Councillors present had their declarations of acceptance of office read and were then signed by all.  Terry Howlett who was ill and unable to attend was visited later and the Clerk received his signed declaration of acceptance.
Minute 2.  Eoghan Sheils was elected Chair again for the following year, proposed by Jeremy, seconded by Antonia.
Minute 3.  The minutes of the previous Parish Council Meeting (14th January 2019) were approved and signed by the Chair.
Minute 4.  Henry Birkbeck offered himself again for the role of Clerk and Treasurer (RFO) and was proposed to the position by Eoghan Shiels and seconded by Ralph Sliwa.
Minute 5.  It was agreed to co-opt Fiona Wrigley and to search for two others for co-option at our next meeting.  Fiona had previously indicated that she would offer herself for co-option.
Minute 6.  The Chair’s two letters to the Planners regarding the retrospective planning applications by the Westacre Estate regarding the Abbey Yard development were read out in summary by him.  These related a) to the change of use of buildings for workshops and small business, and b) the siting of a group of portacabins for storage.  Councillors present supported the sentiments expressed regarding retrospective applications and the letters would be passed on to the Estate.  There was concern that Creative Driveways was a most unsuitable tenant for the Abbey Yard, but the Clerk informed the Council that the Estate is actively trying to arrange for the lease to be terminated.
Minute 7.  Duration Brewery. It was noted that no date has been set for an open day visit to the developing Brewery but it was noted that they would be in contact with the Council when the development is at a more suitable stage.
Minute 8.  It was agreed that the old footpath map on the verge by the church would be replaced.  Ralph Sliwa agreed to lead on this.
Minute 9.  No records from the SAM speed awareness sign had been presented since the Parish Council meeting on the 14th January and the Clerk agreed to do this as soon as he could.  He explained that he is experiencing some technical difficulties in downloading the statistics.
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Minute 10.  Finance.  Expenditures as per the Agenda were approved as was the appointment of Richard Furze as Internal Auditor.  A date was fixed for Parish Councillors to prove the annual return following the internal audit.  It was set for Tuesday 2nd July at 6.30pm in the Westacre Estate Office.  As always it will be open to the public.
Minute 11.  Items proposed for the next agenda included the following:

a) Acquiring dog poo bins for the Nar Valley Way.  

b) The Review of the music nights (including plans for 2020) in Bradmoor Woods

c) Alec Birkbeck to be invited to explain more of the process involved in the re-wilding project in the Nar Valley and elsewhere.

Minute 13.  The date and time for the next Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall will be Monday 2nd September at 6.30pm.                    
The meeting closed at 8.20pm
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